
VSBPE 

Date: Sept. 20, 2018 

Item: Notification to Castleton University of 2019 ROPA Reviews  

 

ITEM: Shall the VSBPE authorize the Office to send a letter to the University President and 

Education Department Chair Castleton University to notify them that their ROPA review will 

be held in the fall of 2019? 

 

 

 

BACKGROUND:  

 

Per the ROPA Handbook, “One year before the visit, the VSBPE will send a letter to the 

institution notifying the educator preparation program of the expiration date of a 

program’s approval.” Castleton University is due for their ROPA review in the fall of 

2019. Castleton’s last reviews were in 2012. 

 

 

AGENCY RECOMMENDED ACTION: 

That the VSBPE authorize the Office to send a letter to the University President of Castleton 

to notify them that their ROPA review will be held in the fall of 2019? 

 


